MINUTES
Conibear Rowing Club
Business Meeting, 6/28/12
Present: Sara Lopez, Eleanor McElvaine, Gail Eshon, Gail Schueler, Sharon Safarik, Sara Amies, Ellie Horsnell, Merida Scully, Karen Johnson, Tara Morgan, Presha Sparling, Jennifer Helgeson, Ronda King, Catherine Reid, Susan Stocking, Irena Baker
Approval of Last Meeting Minutes
Note that Ronda King’s name has no “h” in it.
Presha moved to approve the minutes; Ellie seconded pending corrections (Ronda’s name)
Row For The Cure
The group was presented with a letter from rower Beth Upton regarding her proposed participation in this year’s Row For The Cure event.  Presha moved that we support Beth’s letter and the team will participate using existing team funds (already allocated in the current budget) to participate in the regatta.
Scholarships
In 2011, CRC donated $1500 to Mount Baker youth rowing program.  In 2012, CRC donated $300 total to support two novice level leadership awards
Equipment
Eleanor reported that we purchased oar paint and tape for the oars, 2 cox boxes/chargers/cables, plus the wiring for the speed coaches.
Repairs
Eleanor reported that the Grace was 75% fixed and the Chica was patched and painted.  These costs are covered by the overall boathouse maintenance agreement.
Purchases
We have successfully purchased the camera and software for the coaching program.  Eleanor and Sara are currently in a discovery phase to assess how to deliver clips.  The process will be throughout the summer.
Budget Report - Merida Scully, Treasurer
Merida reported on the budget, including an update on the Recession Relief Fund.  Some money will be transferred in July to the general fund, a portion of which is already committed.
Overall, nothing unusual to report.  
ACTION ITEM: Merida recommended setting aside parts of the Special Purposes Fund to open a special rainy day account.  An ad-hoc committee will convene to decide a reasonable amount and the best method by which to invest.  The formation of this and more decisions will happen at the next business meeting.
Annual Auction
A request was made to indicate “Conibear Only” for items on procurement forms.  The auction is set to go in the range of September/October.
Racing
Opening Day - CHECK!
Regionals - CHECK!
DUAL - CHECK!
Sculling Camp
Both camps are full!  It was revealed that a number of Baker and Conibear rowers are delinquent with their Float Tests and Risk/Release forms on file with the Boathouse.
Cascadia Regatta, July 20-22, Burnaby Lake Canada
The line-ups are being finalized, pending final rower participation confirmation.
The deadline for entries is July 13, after which we will see the race schedule and request any necessary changes.
Sara Lopez provided some history and big picture description of the Burnaby Lake site.
Greenlake Regatta, August 4 weekend
It was reported that this is a complicated regatta, being both expensive and limiting rower participation to 2 events/person, with 1 entry per club per event.  Plus the complication of trailering boats out of the Boathouse during Seafair festivities.  Entries are due July 10 and rowers were asked to sign up on Big Tent to gauge interest.
Seafair Closures
The Boathouse will be closed July 31 - August 7 for Seafair.
Head of the Charles - Presha Sparling
The dates are October 19, 20, 21 in Boston.  We currently have 2 guaranteed spots: the Master 8 (50+) and the 50+ 4+.  We have, to date, paid our IRC fee and started the process of gaining entry.  Entries are due September 1.  Eleanor will post on Big Tent.  Interest may dictate the need for entering the lottery for additional events of ages other than 50+.
Head of the Lake/Tail of the Lake
HOTL is scheduled for November 4.  TOTL is scheduled for September 30.
San Diego Crew Classic
Hosted in early April 2013, CRC may make a bid for this event.  We will vote at the September meeting whether to seriously consider going.
Selective races versus Open races - Sara Lopez
Sara explained for the group the difference between a select race and an open race, in terms of race lineup creation.
Other Business
Tara announced the Cascadia Bon Voyage Party to be hosting by Tara and MB Rower Janet Walker on July 14 at the Walker home.  She passed out flyers inviting CRC.
New Boat?  Sara reported we are currently on a 3-year cycle in terms of buying a boat.  In 2013, the next logical boat to purchase would be something in the 4/quad category with a stern-oriented coxswain to minimize the need for folks who are able to fit in a bow-loaded coxswain position.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.
